
October Newsletter
Our Mission: “Reaching those who don’t yet know Christ 

by strengthening and equipping those who do.”

For additional ministry highlights & Staff contact information, visit our website at www.foccs.net.

What’s going on at Family of Christ this month?

Pastor’s Page 
• “From House to Home” 
• Fall Festival - October 24 

Outreach 
• Snack Pack Program 
• Upcoming Outreach Opportunities 

Ministry Updates 
• Children’s Ministry 
• Student Ministry 
• Stephen Ministry 
• Want to become a member of FOC? 
• Opportunities to Serve 
• Worship Arts 
• Live2Lead Event 
• Men’s Ministry 
• Women’s Ministry 
• Are you a Thrivent Member? 

 
Birthdays and Anniversaries

In October, we’re offering two 
worship services weekly on 

Sunday mornings. Join us over 
livestream or in person! 

8:00 am Classic 
10:15 am Modern

Worship Services



Dear FOC Church Family, 

It is hard to believe that I moved into my house about a year ago! In some ways it feels like yesterday, but in 
other ways it feels like a long time ago. We still have a few boxes to unpack, a few pictures and decorations 
to hang, a few touches to add. I suspect it will take years! 

If you have ever bought a house, much less built one, you know that you do a “gripe sheet” where you 
enumerate the imperfections and issues that need to be adjusted. It might be minor like a paint touch up,  
or it could be more significant, like a missing fixture. The hope is that the builder will agree and fix the issue.  

I wonder what God thinks when he moves into the house that is our heart? Does He look at all of our 
imperfections, write them down, and confront us? Is there a sticky window jam of our heart? Is the door 
hinge of our prayer life rusty? Has our front door of hospitality got a lock that just won’t open?  

God is not fooled when He comes into our house/heart. He sees the sin, and yet He does not recoil. 
Instead, He gives us a NEW house/heart. Rather than “gripe” about all the issues, He simply removes them 
from the equation. He burns it down! He makes it new! 

Jesus is the house/heart where we live. “Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation. The old has 
passed away; behold, the new has come”. ~ 2 Corinthians 5:17. This verse means that our house/heart is a 
TRUE place where not only God can live — but also where we can have peace and comfort in a way that 
transforms us! I know I am thankful to have a place to live. A place where I can relax; a place where I can be 
with my family; a place where I can hang my hat. Isn’t it great to know that your house/heart is that place 
for our Lord?  

In Christ, 
Pastor Mark Moreno, Senior Pastor

Pastor’s Page “From House to Home”

Fall Festival!

We invite you and your family to join us for our wonderful Fall Festival on Saturday, October 24, from 3:00 - 
5:30 pm at Family of Christ! To ensure social distancing, we're asking families to arrive in 30 minute intervals 
between 3:00 pm - 5:00 pm. Select the window of time that works well for your family. A link to sign up via 
eventbrite will be available on our website soon! Here is the scoop about this event: 

Our Fall Festival take place almost ALL outdoors in the east parking lot. Our goal is to have 35 cars 
decorated and ready to give out candy for a Trunk or Treat. We’ll be offering a variety of other fun activities 
along with a maze in the Worship Center! Please note that we are taking precautions to ensure that this 
event will be FUN and SAFE for your whole family! 
- - - 

What can YOU do to help? 
‣ Please consider donating individually wrapped candy. Those huge bags from Walmart, Target, Costco, 

etc. are perfect! 
‣ Please think about being one of the cars that is parked and decorated! You can make a theme based on 

stuff you have handy (Broncos gear, Halloween decorations, etc) OR you can show up with NO 
decorations and we’ll provide them. The main thing is that you have a warm smile and a heart for Jesus! 
Reach out to the Church Office - office@foccs.net if you’re interested in participating in the Trunk or Treat. 

‣ Please pray for this event! Many places are cancelling their Fall Festivals or Halloween events, so we truly 
feel this can meet a community need. People from all over the North Colorado Springs/Monument area 
will come to FOC for the first time, and we want it to be special! 

‣ If you have kids, come on out and enjoy! If you have friends and neighbors you’ve been thinking about 
inviting to church, this is a great first step!  

Thank you for being “outward facing” and helping us engage the community for Christ. We are very excited 
about our Fall Festival event!



Outreach in the Community
“The greatest among you will be your servant” ~ Matthew 23:11     
   

Tri-Lakes Cares District 38 Weekend  
Snack Pack Program   
Thank you so much to everyone for contributing to the Snack Pack Drive 
for Tri-Lakes Cares and the kiddos in District 38. We collected and 
donated more than 500 pounds of weekend snacks! The Outreach 
Team will be putting together the Snack Packs on the following dates: 
November 17, January 19, March 2, & April 20. Please contact Julie Curtiss 
- prayonnon@yahoo.com if you can volunteer during any of those days! 

Upcoming Outreach Opportunities 
Welcome Babies Drive in Support of Life Network // October 4-18 
This drive is a congregation-wide opportunity to collect baby items for Life Network's pregnancy center in 
Colorado Springs. Over the past year, this wonderful organization has saved 259 babies, inspired 86 decisions 
for Christ, and influenced 89% of their ultrasound patients to choose life! We'll have a table available in the 
Worship Center for you to drop off donations. Items Needed: baby shampoo, baby wash, baby lotion, baby 
food (fruit and veggies), baby cereal, bottles, bottle brushes, burp cloths, children’s Bibles, 6 month – 2T 
clothing, crib sheets, diaper bags, diaper rash cream, diapers (sizes 3-5), milk-based formula, Gentlease or 
Parent’s choice (purple), hair brushes, nail clippers, newborn clothes, nipple cream, nursing pads, onesies, 
outlet covers, pacifiers, preemie clothes, pull-ups, sippy cups, sleep sacks, socks, teethers, temporal 
thermometers, towels with hoods for babies and toddlers, toys 0-36 months, washcloths, and “what to expect 
when you’re expecting” books. Thank you so much for supporting this important ministry! 

Fall Festival // October 24 from 3-5:30 pm 
Family of Christ is hosting a modified version of our Fall Festival with the help of the Outreach Team! This event 
provides the opportunity for kiddos to “trick or treat” and participate in other fun activities around Halloween. 
Our Fall Festival is scheduled for Saturday, October 24 from 3-5:30 pm. (If the weather is inclement, the event 
will be moved to October 31.) We will absolutely follow all CDC recommendations for health and safety, so the 
event may look a little different than in past years. We are looking for volunteers to assist with the following:   

• Trunk or Treat - we hope to find 35 families to pass out candy from the trunks of their cars. Individually 
wrapped candy will be provided by FOC and purchased/collected in advance so it can be packed safely.  

• Volunteers to help with set up, clean up, and supervising/running activities. 
• Volunteers to provide assistance with managing the timing and flow of event attendees.   

If you are interested in helping with the Fall Festival, please contact the Church Office - office@foccs.net. 

Do you have a green thumb or need someone with a green thumb?  
The Men’s Ministry has several men who are willing to help those who need it with yard work/gardening, 
especially as we prepare for winter. If you are interested in helping OR if you know of someone who needs 
help, please reach out to Marlene Schulze - marlenekids3@msn.com.   

Senior Notecard Project 
We will be sending encouraging notecards to residents at Bethesda assisted living facility. As you may know, 
many residents at assisted living facilities have been unable to either leave their facilities or receive visitors 
since March. Many are feeling very isolated and alone – and would really appreciate receiving cards and notes 
in the mail. If you’re interested in helping write cards, please contact Julie Curtiss or NancyJo Houk.

Ronald McDonald House Meal Preparation 
Ronald McDonald House has reopened! They will be seeking volunteers to assist 
with meal preparation for the residents. More details to come in the near future!  

As always, if you have questions, need more information, or have ideas for 
additional Outreach Opportunities, please contact Julie Curtiss - 
prayonnon@yahoo.com or NancyJo Houk - nancyjo@houkhouse.com.  

Outreach
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Our Student Ministry at FOC is committed to the mission of passionately and intentionally following Jesus! 
We regularly spend time in Bible study, prayer, and worship. Check out how your students can get involved: 

Student Ministry Bonfire 
All students are invited to our annual Bonfire on Sunday, October 11! This is a fantastic event for students 
featuring awesome games, worship, and fellowship as we roast hot dogs & s’mores over the fire. 

Operation Christmas Child Packing Party  
Our Student Ministry Operation Christmas Child Packing Party is Sunday, November 8. Demonstrate God's love 
in a tangible way to children in need around the world through Operation Christmas Child sponsored by 
Samaritan's Purse. Please bring $10.00 (to buy items to fill your shoebox.) Friends are welcome! We are in need 
of adult parents/volunteers who can drive groups of students to and from the store. Please contact Jeremy 
Hetzel - jeremyhetzel@foccs.net OR Randi Oliver - randioliver@foccs.net if you are able to help. Thank you! 

Weekly Student Fall Programs 
We’re excited for all that God has in store throughout our fall semester! Join us for our weekly groups! 

IMPACT on Sunday Nights - 9th-12th Grade / 5:30 - 7:00 pm 
Our High School meetings provide time for building intentional community and a close relationship with God! 
This group currently meets outside in front of the Worship Center entrance. When the colder weather hits, we 
will begin meeting indoors in the main Youth Room.  
 

Confirmation on Sunday Nights / Continues through May 23 - 7th-8th Grade / 5:30 - 7:00 pm 
We start with games and then have class! The first year explores the Bible while the second year  
delves into what it looks like to be a disciple! Parents are welcome to attend each class. 
The 7th grade class meets in the Kitchen while 8th grade meets in the Worship Center.

Ministry 
Updates

Once again, the Call Committee for the Director of Children’s and Family Ministries is accepting names for 
the next round of candidates. The purpose of this position is to develop, coordinate, and lead all Children’s 
Ministries (birth through 6th grade), by partnering with parents and volunteers to reach the hearts of children 
for Christ AND to disciple the faith of children and their families while equipping parents to become the 
primary spiritual leaders in their homes.  

If you have a name that you would like to submit for the position, please email nominations with their full 
name, city/ST and email address to ChildrensMinistryCC@foccs.net. If you have questions for the Call 
Committee, please contact Kimi Miller - kimimiller24@gmail.com / 214.448.9878.       

Student Ministry

Trace Bible Study on Tuesday Nights - 9th -12th Grade / 7:00 - 8:00 pm 
A text message with the reading for the Bible Study or discussion topic is sent 
out each week. Feel free to invite your friends!

Call Update: Director of Children’s & Family Ministries  
Last month, FOC issued a call to Randi Petrik for our Director of 
Children’s & Family Ministries. Unfortunately, the Petriks were not also 
able to find a job for her husband. So at this time, Randi needed to 
decline the Call. The Call Committee is going to keep her as a 
candidate and continue the process of looking for other candidates.  

While we never know God's timing with these things, we do know that 
His timing is right—whenever it happens!

Children’s Ministry
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Ministry 
Updates

Continuing Education Opportunities 
More importantly, we’ll share the positive impact we can have helping others.  Of course, those tiny voices 
can also mean you are losing your mind [wry smile] OR it might be the Holy Spirit encouraging you to take a 
Leap of Faith to help others seeking God’s cure for their diverse “hurts.” 

Additionally, we hope many of you will join us in our Stephen Ministry-required Continuing Education classes 
as we strive to provide you tools to get through the Thanksgiving and Christmas Holidays, which can be very 
difficult times for people in “pain.”  For example, on Sunday, October 11, I will lead a discussion based on the 
book Don’t Sing Songs to a Heavy Heart; while on November 8, Tami New will discuss The Art of Listening; 
and on December 13, Andrea will address using our “Holiday Caring Toolbox.” Our current plan is to start after 
Late Service, 11:30 am, and devote 90-120 minutes on each topic, depending on class participation. 

Finally, are asking for YOUR input & interest in classes and their sequencing for 2021!  Here are the Eleven 
topics for your consideration and voting:  

‣ Books: Cancer: Now What? OR Don’t Sing Songs to a Heavy Heart  
‣ The Art of Listening 
‣ Helping Suicidal Persons/Families Get the Help They Need 
‣ Ministry to the Dying & Their Family and Friends 
‣ Caring for People Experiencing a Major Medical Crisis 
‣ Ministering to Those Experiencing Challenges Related to Aging 
‣ Ministering to Persons Needing/In Long-Term Care 
‣ Ministering to Those Experiencing Divorce and Aftermath 
‣ Crises Related to Starting or Adding to a Family 
‣ Advanced Christian Caring 

We intend to provide these topics sequentially at 2021’s monthly sessions, based on voting results. Of course, 
if you would like to see/participate in sessions with different topics, please let us know, and we will make 
every effort to address them once we get feedback from the congregation, Pastor Moreno, and the Elders to 
ensure there is wider interest in those “new” topics. Please contact FOC’s Senior Stephen Leader, CJ Bohn - 
recumbentcj@icloud.com with your votes, any questions, or for more information!   

And may God bless, comfort, and protect EACH of you during the remainder of this truly “strange” and 
especially challenging year!

Upcoming Stephen Minister Training  
Based on the fact that the several people interested in becoming 
Stephen Ministers had too many conflicting job-related and/or family-
related issues to come up with an acceptable training schedule, we 
most likely will NOT have another class this fall/early-winter.  

However, we do plan on offering classes for 2021, in late-winter/spring 
and/or perhaps summer/fall. In the meantime, we encourage anyone 
who occasionally hears a persistent tiny voice suggesting you have the 
Heart to Make a Difference with our many “hurting-but-silent" FOC 
members (or even ‘hurting” Community Friends) to contact our 
Stephen Ministers for more about what you can expect in the training. 

Stephen Ministry

Our Stephen Ministry offers HELP, HOPE, & HEALING  
To learn more about the one-to-one care a Stephen Minister can provide, and to 
receive help through any on-going challenges, please reach out to our Senior 
Stephen Leader OR the Church Office - office@foccs.net. You will receive a 
response within 48-hours. 

Senior Stephen Leader  
CJ Bohn - recumbentcj@icloud.com 
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a r e  y o u  
E x p e r i e n c i n g 
Pa n d e m i c  
Fat i g u e ?

Are you feeling exhausted from all the disruptions to life brought 
on by the pandemic? Are you or someone you know struggling with 
challenges like . . .

•  Isol ation and loneliness

•  Anxiety over health

•   Grief due to many different  
kinds of losses

•   Tension from juggling work,  
childcare, and schooling

•  Financial strain or job loss

•  Uncertainty about the future

•  Other unexpected life challenges?

If so, you don’t have to face it alone. Our Stephen Ministers are 
ready to listen, care, encourage, and provide emotional and  
spiritual support.

A Stephen Minister will meet with you privately—by phone, by video 
chat, or, if safely possible, in person—to offer care and support.  
It’s free and completely confidential. For more information, call 
our church office.

“Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will give you rest.” 
Matthew 11:28



Ministry 
Updates

Worship Arts

Dear FOC Family,  

What a gift it has been to continue to meet together in worship! "How good and pleasant it is!" To see 
your smiling eyes and faces is a gift to us as a Staff every week, and we love you all so much.  

As we continue to navigate this strange season of COVID-19, our desire as a Worship Arts ministry is to 
get creative in finding new and different ways we can minister to our congregation, in spite of our 
limitations. One such way is by getting smaller groups of Chancel Choir members together, in lieu of a 
big group on the stage, and having them sing outdoors as folks come in to worship! Katy will be leading 
this effort, so be listening for these joyful sounds as you enter the Worship Center in the days to come.  

It’s hard to believe that the holidays will be upon us before you know it: Advent, Thanksgiving, and 
Christmas are truly around the corner. Please join us in praying for guidance and creativity as we look 
ahead and plan for these special times of worship and fellowship. It’s such a wonderful time for us to 
reach out to our neighbors and shine the light of Jesus — as well as prepare our own hearts! 

I pray God’s strength and peace be upon you in abundance. Where you are weary, I pray  
His presence would empower you. Where you are discouraged, I pray His joy might  
infuse you. And where you might be afraid, I pray His love might abound in you!  

Gratefully, 
Shannon Adducci  
FOC Worship Leader  

Opportunities to Serve

At Family of Christ, there are many ways to connect to the church AND serve others at the same time.  
We absolutely love our volunteers, and it’s so important for us to partner in meaningful ministry. Here are 
some of the pressing needs we have within our ministries currently: 
  

‣ Altar Guild – We need a “point” person that helps organize everything from Communion to candles!  
No experience needed but people skills and consistency is a must. 

‣ Children’s Church – We are in need of volunteers to help lead our little ones in their faith and growth! 
This program takes place during the 10:15 am Modern worship service, so it’s recommended you help 
only once or twice a month at the most. Our Staff will help you learn more about what this ministry is all 
about and get you the needed training and background check. 

‣ Substitute Pianist – It would be great to know if you have the ability and are willing to help with our 8:00 
am Classic worship service in the event that we need a substitute! 

‣ Male Vocalist – At our Modern worship service, we’d be delighted to find a strong male voice to 
compliment our wonderful Worship Team!

We’re so glad to have you worshipping with us! Pastor Moreno is setting a 
schedule for the next session of New Member classes and would love to 
hear from you! Here at FOC, we strive to accommodate your families’ 
schedule to share what we believe, teach, and confess as a church family. 

The New Member Class is a session of six weeks, with each class going 
about an hour. Of course, you may be eligible to simply transfer from your 
previous church. Please contact the Church Office - office@foccs.net to 
learn more about joining as a member of Family of Christ!

Want to become a member of FOC?
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NEW IDEAS
LIVE2LEAD is a world-class 

experience packed into a half-day
format, rich in content, key

takeaways and easy-to-implement
action plans. 

NEW RELATIONSHIPS
Grow your leadership as you

connect with influencers in your
community. Expand your network

with relationships that 
produce tangible results

RENEWED ENERGY
LIVE2LEAD is designed to

deliever the very best content
that inspires and motivates

all who attend.

Learn more at Live2Lead.CO

LIVE2LEAD is a half-day, leader development experience designed to equip attendees with new
perspectives, practical tools and key takeaways. Grow yourself, improve your team and maximize your organization

as you learn from world-class leadership experts. LIVE2LEAD Colorado will be simulcast LIVE from Atlanta. 

More speakers

Hosted by Greg J Baird LLC
GregJBaird.comCOLORADO

Previous speakers have
included: Simon Sinek, 

Dave Ramsey, Rachel Hollis,
Marcus Buckingham, Carly
Fiorina, Dan Cathy, Patrick 
Lencioni, and many more!

COLORADO | OCTOBER 9, 2020

Attend this amazing event online via simulcast! 

Join in from the comfort of your home.



Men’s Ministry

FOC Band of Brothers USA – Colorado Springs Outpost 
ONE King, ONE Kingdom, ONE Force of Men 

“Perfect Vision 20/20 - All Eyes on Him” 
Hebrews 12:1-2 

Our Purpose: We are a community that is committed to challenge and 
raise up men to be warriors and disciplers for Christ — for our families (our 
marriages and children), as single men, in the workplace, and in our 
“community” with others in this world.

1  Excursions 

‣Peak Challenge 2020 – While this event did not happen, several of us gathered in a campground around 
Turquoise Lake outside of Leadville to do some 4-wheeling, white-water rafting, and hike Mt. Sherman. It 
was a great time for all involved! We look forward to Peak Challenge 2021 / visit www.peakchallenge.net. 

2  Base camps - Men’s Bible Study & Fellowship Opportunities 

‣ Bibles & Brews - This group meets on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of each month at the home of one of the 
group members from 7:30 - 9:30 pm. Contact the Coordinator Wayne Pittman - pwpittman@hotmail.com 
to join and for the meeting location. 

‣ Friday Morning Bible Study - This group meets weekly at Family of Christ on Friday mornings at 8:00 am in 
the northwest Youth wing at FOC. Contact the Coordinator Bill George - sabilgeo@msn.com to join. 

‣ Saturday Morning Bible Study - This group meets weekly on Saturday mornings at 8:00 am at Family of 
Christ in the northwest Youth wing. They are currently doing a study by Tommy Nelson on Ecclesiastes:  

‣ "A Life Well Lived.” Contact the Coordinator Tom Keithley at tomkeithley@gmail.com to join.  

‣ Men’s Quarterly Breakfast – NO Men’s Quarterly Breakfast  is currently scheduled at this time.  
We are looking at possibly coming together in November for a great breakfast, fellowship, and  
a guest speaker. We are always looking for a team of men interested in set up, meal prep,  
and clean-up. Let Tom Keithley - tomkeithley@gmail.com or John Harris -  
johnwharris31@gmail.com know if you would be interested in heading up a team.

Family of Christ Band of Brothers Men’s Ministry focuses on Four Pillars:

FOC Men’s Ministry,  
John Harris - Brian Wanamaker - Scott Miller - Jordan Hengst - Tom Keithley

What are your values? – In his message this past Sunday, Jeremy said your values will push you out of your 
comfort zone. When you truly value someone or something, you are willing to go out of your comfort zone for 
that person. Think of the significant people in your life: that you value: parent, spouse, son, daughter, 
grandparent, or perhaps a friend. How do your actions translate to their value in your life? Do you value them 
in a way their behavioral style relates to or in their love language?   

What are other values you hold? Here is an exercise for you:  

Step 1: Write a list of your values.  
Step 2: Separate that list into your “A” group and your “B” group. 
Step 3: Take your “A” group and narrow it down to your top 8 values. 
Step 4: Take those 8 and narrow it down to 5. Just for fun, narrow that 5 down to the top 3, and if you had to 
pick your #1 value, what would it be? 

I (Tom Keithley) have a set of leadership value cards if you would ever like to do this exercise utilizing these 
cards. Have fun with this, and then see how your daily agenda reflects your values.  

Ministry 
Updates
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Men’s Ministry Facebook Page / Family of Christ Band of Brothers: Please visit the page and join! We’ve been 
posting updates for FOC’s Men’s Ministry to let you know what’s happening with our ministry.

Men’s Ministry Continued
3  Fire Teams 
These are closed groups consisting of 3-5 men who read Scriptures 
daily and meet weekly to strengthen and encourage one another from 
those readings. If you are interested in getting a new group started, 
please contact Tom Keithley - tomkeithley@gmail.com or 719.761.3055. 

4  Acts of Service 
‣ Watch for opportunities this fall to help fellow members with yard 

maintenance and clean-up. More information to come! 
‣ The Fall Festival on Saturday, October 24 (3-5:30 pm) is in need of 50 

volunteers to help in a variety of ways! Contact the Church Office - 
office@foccs.net for details about how you can serve.

Women’s Ministry

JEWELS Tuesday Morning Women’s Bible Study 
The JEWELS Women’s Bible Study has resumed their regular Tuesday 
morning meeting schedule! Regular sessions will begin at 9:15 am with 
safe socializing and lessons to run from 9:30 to 11:00 am. The group is 
continuing their study on the names and characteristics of God, using Kay 
Arthur’s book “Lord, I Want to Know You,” supplemented by video 
presentations as appropriate. Attendees are welcome to obtain their own 
books, available from Amazon.com or Christianbook.com for $9.95. 

Please note that any ladies who choose not to meet in person are 
encouraged to participate by phone, Zoom, texts, or email. If you have 
questions, please reach out to one of the co-leaders Catherine Allen - 
allencltcu1970@falconbb.net; Amy Abernathy - aabernathy54@gmail.com; 
or Tammy McLaren - tamaramcleran@yahoo.com.  

More Bible Study Opportunities 
We would love to see more Bible Studies groups at FOC! Contact Jane 
Jenik - office@foccs.net if you would like to host a Women’s Bible Study.

Ministry 
Updates

Jane Jenik in the Church Office can help answer any questions you may have 
about either program. Just give her a call at 719.481.2255 or email her at 
office@foccs.net. Pastor Moreno is also happy to help! 

Are you a Thrivent Member?

Please take a moment to login to your Thrivent account and bless Family of Christ in two special ways: 

Choice Dollars – These are FREE “use it or lose it” dollars that you can direct to Family of Christ, at 
NO COST TO YOU! It takes only a few seconds to do, but it makes a HUGE difference! 

Action Teams – These are two FREE “use it or lose it” requests that you can use to help the efforts 
and programs of Family of Christ at NO COST TO YOU! It takes about 10 minutes to fill out an 
application to receive funds for a project, but again, it makes a HUGE difference!
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Birthdays 
& 

Anniversaries

Birthdays

2 Patrick & Randi Creedon 
   38 years 

5 Scott & Tamora Stilwell 
   19 years 

7 Keith & Paulene Howk 
   42 years 

8 Jeff & Marcy Keyser 
   43 years 

9 Gerald & Melissa Spencer 
   10 years 

10 Scott & Holly Parks 
   39 years 

12 Justin & Amber Jack 
   16 years 

13 Keith & Susie Everett 
   36 years 

15 Chris & Elizabeth Hinz 
   4 years 

 16  Bret & Julie Collard 
    21 years 

 17  Michael & Louise DeTurk 
    50 years 

 17  George & Kaleen Fry 
    28 years 

 20  Stephen & Julie Campbell 
    30 years 

 20  Elroy & Terri Flom 
    2 years 

 20  Will & Camille Griffin 
    13 years 

 20  Mark & Kathy Rowley 
    41 years 

 22   Jeff & Kristen Merrell 
    26 years 

 23   Scott & Carol Pope 
    27 years 

 29  Brendan & Linda Reilly 
    32 years 

 31  Roy & Pat Graves 
    39 years 

=
Anniversaries

1 Jaxson Hengst 
2 Samantha Barnes Robert Carson, Brandi Davis, Brian Kocher, 
 Dave Myers, Aryanna Wilkinson 
3 Andrew McNabb, Linda Reilly 
5 Christie Ramshur, Joe Lindgren, Carter Colgate 
6 Greg Arnholt, Jason Thede, Rod Walker 
7 Cris Bonser, Jenny Dawson, Steve Faranda, Cindy Lamb 
8 Sherri Faranda, Hayden Fry, Zach Gorrell, Kendall Thomas, Zeda Thomas 
9 Sarah George, Dave LaFave 
10 Chuck Carman, Harry Moore, Hannah Schoenauer 
11 Mea Miller, Laura Miller, Maxine Go, Thomas Henry, Molly Kline, 
  Diane Brewster, Emma Kocher 
12 Don Hansen, Brent Maestas 
13 Joshua Carnahan, Kaila Sonchar, Todd Sonchar, Katilyn Hengst 
14 Naomi Archer, David Hamula, Jim Nelson, Mike Peters, Lola Soliz 
15 Matthew Baker, Tom Lindgren, Becky Van Winkle 
16 Keith Howk, Rachel Varney 
17 Devin Arnholt, Nick Bruns, Keri Hamula, Diana Harris 
18 Lawson McVay, Logan McVay 
19 Tyler Doolittle, John Gue, Tim Henry, Sam Johnson 
20 Delores Brinkman, Lynda Dillon, Luke Jeseritz, Tracy McKenna, Zeke Piela 
21 Wanda Carlson, Andrew Jeseritz, Riley McCrory, John Schutt, Dean Sims, Andrea Thaemert 
22 Elroy Flom, Dale Morris, Tracy Schoenauer 
23 Judy Guthrie, John Ramshur, Steve Smith 
24 Quincy Campbell, Lily Hergenreter, Luis Nunez, Lauren Stadjuhar 
25 Vicki Cloppas, Lauren Davis, Gabe Hergenreter, Brooks Ripple, Grace Schumaker, Evan Wiseman 
26  Phyllis Moe 
27 Chase Allor, Janelle Clifton, Brendan Myers, Cassidy Paris, Melinda Reichal, Skylar Thomas 
28 Gretchen Corneliusen, Russell Pitts, Linda Ross, Jared Schaub, Shaun Tresemer 
29 Quentin Genke, Ben Kirk, Hayley Ross 
30 Jaxson McDonald, Megan Rosenberger, Mike Stark 
31 Brian Brech, Sharayah Bachler, Kathy Janisse, Daniel Serafini, Nora Serafini, Andrew Sisco
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We hope you enjoyed our 
October Newsletter!


